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the contributions were chosen for their
methodological slant. For this reason
many of them will be superseded as im-
proved methods are developed. Nonethe-
less, this little book has an immediacy and
enthusiasm which reflects accurately the
'state of the art'. One of the nice things
about lymphologists is that almost by
definition they are people who actually
do things with their hands, and their
technical preoccupations make a welcome
change from the intellectual pretensions
of much current immunology. However,
basic aspects have not been neglected and
they are dealt with in the first three contri-
butions. All of the 14 contributions are
short but each is provided with adequate
references. The expert will find items that
will interest (and occasionally irritate)
him and the tyro will welcome such a
wide coverage in so short a space. Un-

fortunately, brevity has not produced
economy and the book costs DM 35
(nearly £9).

J. G. HALL

]Directory of On-Going Research in Cancer
Epidemiology 1977. Edited by C. S. Muir
and G. Wagner. (Pp. xii + 599; Sw.fr. 25,
$10.00.) Lyon: International Agency for
Research on Cancer. 1977. (Distributed
by the World Health Organization,
Geneva.)

Many studies in cancer epidemiology take
a number of years to complete and other
scientists may initiate similar studies.
Many workers will wish to know about
work in progress so as deliberately to
avoid the field of work, carry out com-
plementary work, or replicate the work so
that the results can be compared. Hap-

hazard overlap must be avoided, and this
directory is a major step in this direction.
The reviewer has found this directory of

value. The layout is clear, the main pre-
sentation being details of projects ordered
by locality within country. This section
can be accessed by cross-indexes of
principal investigators, cancer sites, topics,
or type of study.
The directory is obviously a major

undertaking, which has been pursued
with care to ensure comprehensive cover-
age. The ultimate value depends upon
research workers participating by (1)
providing information about projects, and
(2) indicating in sufficiently precise terms
details of their studies. The amount of
detail varies considerably despite editorial
efforts to ensure a uniform standard of
entry.

M. R. ALDERSON
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